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COUNCIL CORRESPONDENCE UPDATE TO MARCH 30, 2022 (8:30 a.m.) 

 

Correspondence 

(1) F. Audain (4 submissions), February 2, 2022, regarding Proposed 
Development Variance Permit 21-074 for 1325 25th Street (Received at the 
March 28, 2022 Council meeting) 

(2) J. Chalmers, March 23, 2022, regarding “March 16 Arts Facility Advisory 
Committee , and  Arts and Culture Centre” 

(3) 6 submissions, March 24-28, 2022, regarding Ancora Temporary Patio 
Application 

(4) Stand.earth, March 24, 2022, regarding “Motion at LMLGA and UBCM 
Protecting BC Coasts From Acidic Washwater Dumping being brought 
forward by Vancouver” 

(5) March 28, 2022, regarding “"Truth and reconciliation" -- acknowledgement 
statement” 

(6) 3 submissions, March 28-29, 2022, regarding Proposed Zoning Bylaw  
No. 4662, 2010, Amendment Bylaw No. 5175, 2022 (to Support the Local 
Economy) (Received at the March 29, 2022 Public Hearing) 

(7) March 29, 2022, regarding “Foreshore Bylaw Submission for Mar 26 2021” 
(Proposed Foreshore Development Permit Area) (Received at the March 29, 
2022 Public Hearing) 

(8) West Vancouver Chamber of Commerce, March 29, 2022, regarding Upcoming 
Events and Programs 

(9) Committee and Board Meeting Minutes – Arts Facilities Advisory Committee 
meeting February 16, 2022; and Public Art Advisory Committee meeting 
March 3, 2022 

Correspondence from Other Governments and Government Agencies 

No items. 

Responses to Correspondence 

(10) Director of Engineering & Transportations Services, March 28, 2022, response 
regarding Ancora Temporary Patio Application 

(11) Director of Planning & Development Services, March 29, 2022, response 
regarding “Unfinished house on Queens” 
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My concern is that these statements from Mayor Booth and Donna Powers come across as contradictory.  
 
Christie Rosta has also written that, “once the work outlined in the current ToR is completed, we ( or the next 
iteration of the AFAC ) can return to site selection and the process to determine that, as directed by Council.”  
It concerns me that Mayor Booth is giving direction to the AFAC when it is not direction coming from Council. 
 
*Q2- What is your understanding on the status of site selection ?  
 
*Q3- Will the community have the opportunity during the next round of community engagement to again voice 
their preferences on a site(s) for an Arts and Culture Centre? 
 
*Q4- Will other site options besides the two at Ambleside Park be offered to the community? 
 
*Q5- If site selection and the process to determine that is not in the current ToR, what will community 
engagement entail later this year? 
 
One of the scenarios that Mayor Booth spoke about was the potential to co-locate a hotel and Arts Facility , or 
Arts Hub as she now called it, as opportunities for capital funding. She said the feasibility of it had been 
discussed with Michael Geller, Gary Matheson, and Min Kim ( apologies on spelling) who I thought she said 
were part of her Mayor’s Task Force. She also said she had spoken with Larco , and that they would be happy to 
build it!  
She was asked by a member of the public if she could see it being built at Ambleside Park and her answer was 
‘yes’.  
Since the Mayor stated at the AFAC meeting that the Arts and Culture Centre would be built on District owned 
lands: 
 
*Q6- How would that work? Does the District go into the hotel business?  
 
*Q7- Does the community in essence give up public and/or park land for a private business to build and operate 
a hotel?  
 
*Q8- If the community engagement for the site selection survey was inconclusive for the two sites at Ambleside 
Park, do you believe the community would embrace a hotel also being built there? The height and density for a 
co-location would most likely not be 2 storeys! 
 
*Q9- What other District owned sites would now be considered for a co-location option? 
 
The ToR was approved by Council for an Arts Facility, not a co-location with a boutique hotel.  
 
*Q10- Does researching best practises in capital fundraising for an Arts and Culture facility, as stated in the 
ToR, also include a business model for a boutique hotel combined with an Arts and Culture Centre? 
 
Mayor Booth also commented that there was lots of community support for a hotel from the survey done by the 
ADBIA. The results of the Imagine Ambleside survey to the question of ‘ would you like to see a boutique hotel 
in Ambleside? ‘ was Yes 55%, Neutral 21%,and No 24%. 55% is not really overwhelming support. And the 
question did not ask if anyone wanted to see a boutique hotel in Ambleside ‘Park’. 
The respondent demographics for this survey were 62% West Vancouver neighbourhoods, 14% North 
Vancouver, and 24% Other.  
 
*Q11- of the 55% Yes votes, what percentage of those were from West Vancouver? 
 



The results of a poll (survey) by Angus Reid ( during the Park Royal additional floors) were not accepted by the 
District. As it was a survey done by a 3rd party, the District said 3rd party surveys would never be accepted 
because unless it was a survey done by the District the results could not be verified. 

*Q12- Should the results of the survey done by the ADBIA be accepted by the District if it is a 3rd party
survey?

AFAC 2022 WORK PLAN: 
The AFAC 2022 Work Plan is being presented to Council on March 29. Part of the work plan is ‘Facility 
concept / vision planning and engagement with community art groups’ 

*Q13- Has this not already been done?

On westvancouverite it states: “ After rigorous data collection, analysis, and forecasting, consultation with local 
stakeholders, community groups and business leaders and careful consideration of local aspirations as express 
in the Official Community Plan and Economic Development Plan, the findings revealed that West Vancouver 
requires a new building of approximately 25,000 square feet to replace its unsuitable facilities and to meet 
future demands.” 

There has been a tremendous amount of work done in this area included in the 2018 Arts and Culture Strategy, 
the 2019 Arts and Culture Facilities Plan, and the 2020 Arts Facilities Site Identification Analysis. From a 
statement made last year on social media, by the previous AFAC co-chair, it is apparent that stakeholder groups 
have in fact given their vision. She wrote, “ It’s stated in Core Principals developed to inform the 2019 Arts 
Facility Site Identification Analysis that any new build would need to ‘ be able to provide ample, high-quality 
public space that complements existing public space.’ This means that exactly the same, the kind of outdoor 
activities ( festivals, concerts, painting classes etc ) now taking place in/through/from old, rundown facilities 
like the Silk Purse and Music Box would be accommodated in any new build. More than 80 stakeholders ( 
users, instructors, administrators, practitioners, audiences ) participated in the 2018 Arts Facilities Needs 
Assessment, and we heard from them loud and clear that they appreciate the proximity to the beach and the 
park, and want that experience replicated in a new build. “ 

The Work Plan shows that community engagement will take place during June, July, August, and September. I 
have, previously in this letter, asked many questions as to what this community engagement will entail. I am 
also concerned that this engagement will take place during July and August, two summer months when many in 
the community could be away. 

*Q14- Will Council consider changing this so that community engagement does not take place during July and
August?

The Work Plan shows that the AFAC will report back to Council in September with an Engagement Summary / 
Update Report, but according to the Work Plan community engagement will still be taking place in September. 

*Q15- How will the AFAC report to Council give an accurate accounting on the community engagement?

I have been closely following the AFAC since Cornerstone Consultants began exploring potential public 
District owned sites, and private sites. I am unsure now, and with some confusion, where the AFAC is headed. 

Thank you for your time, and thank you in advance for answering my questions and concerns in a timely 
manner. 





 B

From: Linda Millar 
Sent: Thursday, March 24, 2022 3:55 PM
To: correspondence
Subject: Ancora application for Temporary Patio
Attachments: 2021.9.24 Strata Council Letter to Mayor & Council.pdf

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address  . Do not click 
links or open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e‐mail is 
suspicious, please report it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

Mayor and Council 

Last year we implored you to listen to the concerns of our residents and prohibit temporary patios at Earls and Ancora. 
Ancora has now applied to use the much needed parking areas in front our building to host their patio again. Last 
summer their patio was under‐utilized and closed most of the time. Now an application use to city roadway and parking 
stalls is underway. Please do not allow this to move forward. Ancora has sufficient indoor and outdoor tables. They do 
not require more seating.  

Linda Millar 
President, Grosvenor Ambleside Strata Council 

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)
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From:
Sent: Friday, March 25, 2022 4:45 PM
To: correspondence
Cc:
Subject: Temporary summer Patio's on Bellevue avenue

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address  . Do not click 
links or open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e‐mail is 
suspicious, please report it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

I am writing once again to protest the granting of any temporary permits for outdoor patios on 1300 block of Bellevue 
avenue. Last summer the Ancora patio sat unused most of the time and was an eyesore to the residents   
beautiful buildings. In addition it was  completely unused during Sept. and should have been removed much earlier. In 
the summer months Bellevue is very congested already, and removing any of the parking spaces only increases the 
congestion on the street and at  the entrance  . When Ancora signed their lease  for the premise, there 
was no provision to extend their space outside of the building other than their existing patio. The residents had some 
sympathy last year as a temporary usage during the covid restriction placed on restaurants, but these restrictions have 
been removed   would be extremely surprised if any of 97 resident families would be in favour, certainly none of 
the many  . Please do not vote in favour of this patio expansion. 

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)

s.22(1)
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Thank you for considering our position and indeed all the residents on this city block! 

Yours truly, 

s. 22(1)
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From:
Sent: Monday, March 28, 2022 2:46 PM
To: correspondence
Subject: Ancora proposed outdoor patio

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address  . Do not 
click links or open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e‐mail is 
suspicious, please report it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

Hello to all council members of West Vancouver, 

My name is 

 the Ancora restaurant.  I think it is a beautiful but poorly run restaurant. 
I have seen many managers come and go and they still haven’t got things right. 

Their outdoor music is on very loud every day starting at lunch time and until 10pm and often beyond. 

for all the months of last summer they simply refused (they say they forgot) to turn the outdoor music off by 10 pm. 
After many phone calls and visits to the manager they were unable to comply…  phone the receptionist 
would say..Oh is the music on?  this happened over and over  they put the music system on a auto timer. 
They said they could not do this.  Finally,   it was agreed that   would call them 
every night at 10pm to remind them to turn the music off.  This problem still continues from time to time. 

Last summer they installed the large outdoor patio  .  It was rarely used.   
It had no overhead cover so if it was sunny it was to hot…or too windy…a wind tunnel exists between the two buildings. 
Or it was too cold or rainy!   Often they did not have enough servers to bus the food back and forth to the 
kitchen…which is located at the back of the restaurant.   

I walk and drive by the restaurant   I am here in West Van….my observation is that I have never 
seen the restaurant completely full,  it is a destination expensive restaurant that is reserved for special occasions for the 
clients.  Most arrive with reservations.  Since we no longer have the indoor distancing rules they do not need extra out 
door space. 
They already have several outdoors tables along the front of the building as well as in the courtyard.  They do NOT need 
the space.  It is not they type of restaurant people will just walk‐in from the seawall or the beach.  Very few young 
people can afford this type of food.  I think Earls is busy enough and has great demand and should have the extra patio 
space if they want it….they have always been super responsible for their clients and do their best to keep the lines and 
the noise levels down. 

Last fall when it was time to dismantle the patios Earls had theirs removed in one day…quickly, quietly and completely. 

Ancora had the cheap plastic chairs piled up for several weeks….let the geraniums die…and too many days to completely 
dismantle the eye sore they had created…..again this shows terrible management and a complete lack of respect 

.  I do no believe they will be responsible again this summer.  I already know they will ignore
pleas to quiet down and the extra noise will be a huge disturbance once again.  Please DO not grant them the 
extra patio space! 

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1) s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)
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s.22(1)
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Also many of the client arrive very dressed up and wish to impress other diners..I really don’t thing people wanted to sit 
outside on the road with terrible service.   

Please do your best….I thank you in advance. 

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)



Mahssa Beattie

From: Anna Barford <anna@stand.earth>
Sent: Thursday, March 24, 2022 4:30 PM
To: correspondence; Mary-Ann Booth
Subject: Motion at LMLGA and UBCM Protecting BC Coasts From Acidic Washwater Dumping 

being brought forward by Vancouver
Attachments: 2022 03 24 letter for West Vancouver from Stand.Earth.pdf

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address anna@stand.earth. Do not click links or open 
attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e-mail is suspicious, please report it to 
IT by marking it as SPAM. 

Good Afternoon, 

Attached please find a letter for Mayor and Council.  

We are writing today as Stand.Earth to bring your attention to an important resolution that will be coming before LMLGA for 
consideration at UBCM to address acidic wastewater discharge in all waters off BC. 

Thank you for your official consideration of our letter. Please do not hesitate to reach out to myself if I can be of assistance. 

Anna Barford | she/her 
Canada Shipping Campaigner O: +1 604 757 7029 

Stand.earth challenges corporations and governments to treat people and the environment with respect, because our 
lives depend on it. 

(4)



Anna Barford
Stand.earth
5307 Victoria Drive, Suite 347
Vancouver, BC, V5P 3V6
anna@stand.earth, 604-757-7029

24 March 2022

Mayor and Council
City of West Vancouver

750 17th Street
West Vancouver, BC,V7V 3T3
Sent via: email

Re: Motion at LMLGA and UBCM Protecting BC Coasts From Acidic Washwater Dumping being
brought forward by Vancouver

We are writing today as Stand.Earth to bring your attention to an important resolution that will be
coming before LMLGA for consideration at UBCM to address acidic wastewater discharge in all
waters off BC.

It is well established that ocean acidification has devastating effects on marine life, aquaculture,
and coastal communities dependent on a thriving ocean. In recent years a new device has been
taken up in record numbers that is dumping catastrophic volumes of acidic wastewater directly
into the ocean from vessels.

In order to mitigate sulphur air pollution from burning heavy oil, the maritime shipping industry
employs exhaust gas cleaning systems (scrubbers) instead of simply switching to lower sulphur
fuels which are already available on the market. Scrubbers result in a solution of concentrated
acidic sulphates, metals, and other toxins that are dumped directly into the ocean while the ship
is in operation.

Cruise and cargo vessel traffic in Canadian jurisdiction annually discharge tens of millions
tonnes of this acidic washwater directly into the coastal waters of BC. The International Council
for the Exploration of the Seas has found that scrubber washwater has lethal and sub-lethal
effects on plankton, a critical component of marine ecosystems.

https://www.ices.dk/sites/pub/Publication%20Reports/Advice/2020/2020/vp.2020.01.pdf
https://www.ices.dk/sites/pub/Publication%20Reports/Advice/2020/2020/vp.2020.01.pdf


The Vancouver Fraser Port Authority has recently demonstrated leadership in preventing acidic
wastewater dumping and is phasing in a requirement simply for ships to burn cleaner fuels.
They join the Port of Seattle, Quebec’s Port Sept-Iles, The State of California and ports around
the world in taking steps to prevent the use of scrubbers and mandate a transition to cleaner
fuels.

The resolution before LMLGA and UBCM is critical to bring this issue to the table with levels of
government that have jurisdiction over territorial waters and can protect the Salish and Great
Bear Seas. We urge you to support the motion “Protecting B.C.’s Coasts From Acidic
Washwater Dumping” at the upcoming LMLGA convention for consideration at UBCM.

Thank you for your consideration of our letter. Please do not hesitate to reach out at
anna@stand.earth or call during daytime hours to 604-757-7029.

Sincerely,

Anna Barford
Canada Shipping Campaigner
Stand.earth
Vancouver, BC

https://theicct.org/vancouver-can-scrubbers-marine-mar22/
https://vancouversun.com/news/local-news/vancouver-port-pollution
https://www.manifoldtimes.com/news/port-of-seattle-proposes-third-party-study-on-scrubber-wastewater-discharges-starting-in-2022
https://ww2.arb.ca.gov/our-work/programs/ocean-going-vessel-fuel-regulation
https://www.nepia.com/industry-news/no-scrubs-more-ports-declare-ban-on-egcs-discharges-update
https://www.nepia.com/industry-news/no-scrubs-more-ports-declare-ban-on-egcs-discharges-update
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It would be of some interest to learn on which side of the fence you believe the truth of 
the matter lies--i.e., "motto" or "legal assertion of ownership title". 

Your servant, 

West Van. 

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)
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Mahssa Beattie

From: Nicole Brassard <nbrassard@globalpublic.com>
Sent: Tuesday, March 29, 2022 4:42 PM
To: correspondence
Cc: Ken Beattie
Subject: Bylaw Amendments to Support the Local Economy
Attachments: Letter to Clerk - District of West Vancouver.pdf

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address nbrassard@globalpublic.com. Do not click links or 
open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e-mail is suspicious, please report 
it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

Good afternoon, 

Please find attached a letter submitted on behalf of the BC Craft Brewers Guild in support of Bylaw 
Amendments to Support the Local Economy. 

Thank you very much, 

Nicole Brassard (she/her) 
Associate Vice President 

Global Public Affairs 
#1650, 999 West Hastings, Vancouver 
C  (604) 240-5788 
nbrassard@globalpublic.com 
www.globalpublicaffairs.ca  

If you would no longer like to receive emails from this address, please reply to this message with the subject line “Unsubscribe”. 

This electronic mail message, and any attachments, may contain privileged/confidential information, intended only for the use of the addressee. If you 
are not the addressee, you may not use, copy or disclose to a third party the content of this message or its attachments. If you have received this 
message by mistake, please notify us immediately by e-mail and destroy this message, along with all attachments. 
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Ken Beattie, Executive Director 
British Columbia Craft Brewers Guild 

ken@bccraftbeer.com | 604-306-1500 

March 29, 2022 

City Clerk 
District of West Vancouver 
750 17th Street 
West Vancouver BC V7V 3T3 

correspondence@westvancouver.ca 

Re: Bylaw Amendments to Support the Local Economy 

On behalf of the BC Craft Brewers Guild, we are pleased to support the Bylaw Amendments to Support the Local 
Economy that would enable breweries, cideries, wineries, and distilleries in West Vancouver.  

As you may know, the BC Craft Brewers Guild represents craft brewers from all over BC. With over 225 member 
breweries and growing, our Guild works closely with local and provincial government to sustain and improve support 
for BC Craft Breweries that create local jobs and boost local economies in about 60 communities across BC. We are 
also in partnership with Destination BC encouraging beer tourism through our website and app; The BC Ale Trail. This 
destination marketing program currently involves over 200 of our breweries in 21 self-guided trails in over 50 
communities around the province. 

By adding breweries, cideries, wineries, and distilleries to the District of West Vancouver, the District can reap the 
economic benefits and job creation opportunities that this industry has successfully created across the province.  In 
2021, annual revenue from BC craft beer exceeded $330 million and employed over 4,500 British Columbians. 

Thank you very much for this opportunity to provide our feedback and we look forward to working collaboratively with 
you to support small businesses across the District of West Vancouver. 

Sincerely, 

Ken Beattie, Executive Director 
British Columbia Craft Brewers Guild 
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Mahssa Beattie

From: West Vancouver Chamber of Commerce <info@westvanchamber.com>
Sent: Tuesday, March 29, 2022 9:12 PM
To: correspondence
Subject: 📈 Economic Update: With BlueShore Financial, CapU, BCBC, and Central 1

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address bounce-mc.us11_44199129.5757865-
51979c12b5@mail254.atl271.mcdlv.net. Do not click links or open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is 
safe. If you believe this e-mail is suspicious, please report it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

Unsubscribe 

It appears that you have subscribed to commercial messages from this sender. To stop receiving such messages from 
this sender, please unsubscribe 

West Vancouver Chamber of Commerce View this email in your 
browser  

(8)



Economic Update: 
The Drive for Recovery and the Forces at 
Work

TOMORROW - March 30th, 3pm-4:30pm

*FREE for WVCC Members and Non-Members

Without question, the pandemic has taken a toll on businesses, employers, 

employees, as well as many local residents. Now, after a two years of ups-and-

downs, and as we look to business recovery, inflation is changing the landscape 

once again. At this session attendees will hear from industry experts and business 

leaders on the challenges and opportunities they see moving forward in 2022. 

With a deep understanding of regional businesses, the WV Chamber is honoured 

to welcome Chris Catliff - President & CEO, BlueShore Financial, Paul 

Dangerfield - President, Capilano University, David Williams - Vice 

President, Policy, Business Council of BC, Bryan Yu - Chief Economist, Central 

1 for what is certain to be an informative conversation on recovery, resilience, and 

new growth. 

Questions may be submitted in advance. 

Register Here  



With special guest Kevin Quinn, CEO - TransLink

Thursday April 7th, 2022 - 5:30pm-9pm 

The event includes a pre-discussion reception, light meal, along with time for 

networking and mingling following the formal program. 

Members $55 / Non-Members $65 

* More information and tickets HERE *



 

Thank you to our Presenting Sponsors  

British Pacific Properties & Park Royal / Larco Investments  

 

 

Let's Do Lunch! WEDNESDAY POWER LUNCH SESSIONS 
 
Are you managing or leading? What’s the difference? 
Wednesday April 6th, 12 noon - 1:15 pm 

 

*FREE for WVCC Members and Future Members  

 
‘Managers do things right, leaders do the right thing. We need both.’… Warren Bennis. Are 

you a manager or a leader, and how do you know? Which is better for your business? In 

fact, both skills sets are needed: leadership to set the vision, and management to execute. 

This workshop encourages you to take a look inward to examine what your business 

needs BOTH in terms of leadership and management, and how you can take the first steps 

toward meeting those needs. 
   

Presented in partnership with Capilano University Continuing Studies 
  

 

Save Your Seat Here!  
 

 

 

 
Join now! 
 
Develop valuable connections that lead to business growth 
and personal success. Access Chamber benefits only 
available to members.  
Membership pays for itself… 

  

 
 

 

Facebook 

 

Instagram

 

Website  

 

LinkedIn  
  

  

 

 

 

 

 



SPONSORSHIP OPPORTUNITIES 
Promote your business and help support the 
Chamber. Sponsor an event!
The West Vancouver Chamber of Commerce offers a 
variety of sponsorship opportunities that provide your 
business with the chance to be front and center in our 
community. Sponsors are an important part of our 
events!  For further info: SPONSORSHIP 

Copyright © 2022 West Vancouver Chamber of Commerce, All rights reserved. 
You are receiving this email because you opted in at our website. 

Our mailing address is: 
West Vancouver Chamber of Commerce 

2235 Marine Drive 
West Vancouver, Bc V7V 1K5  

Canada 

Add us to your address book 

Want to change how you receive these emails? 
You can update your preferences or unsubscribe from this list 
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From: Jenn Moller <jmoller@westvancouver.ca>  
Sent: Monday, March 28, 2022 10:56 AM 
To:   correspondence <correspondence@westvancouver.ca> 
Cc: Sheryl LeBlanc <sleblanc@westvancouver.ca>; Shelley Weal <sweal@westvancouver.ca> 
Subject: RE: The outside patio for Ancora restaurant  

Hi  : 

Thank you for your email. 

The District does not disclose permitting status or related matters specific to an permit application outside of the 
person(s) applying for the permit or designated representative of the applicant applying for the permit.   Any 
applications received would be reviewed and issued in accordance with the council approved guidelines for the 
temporary programming. 

Having said that, I can advise you that the District is not in receipt of an application at this time for a temporary patio for 
any businesses with tenancy at the Grosvenor building. 

Regards, 

Jenn Moller, P.Eng   
Director, Engineering & Transportation |  District of West Vancouver 
604‐925‐7171  |  westvancouver.ca 
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From: Jim Bailey
Sent: Tuesday, March 29, 2022 2:15 PM
To:
Cc: Jim Bailey; Christie Mills; correspondence
Subject: Correspondence re Unfinished house on Queens

Hi 

This property appears on the DWV Abandoned Houses list. Last week staff reached out to the owner and contractor with 
some measured success. We understand that the owner intends to resume construction in the fall of this year. In the 
meantime the owner is required to pay permit extension fees without delay, to ensure a valid permit is on record for the 
completion of the work. The owner has also committed to attend to the appearance and maintenance of the property until 
construction/completion work resumes. While our Bylaws do not specifically regulate the timing or schedule of the 
construction itself, we continue to pursue methods to compel the owner to complete.  

Further to this, enforcement measures will be taken as required by the DWV Building and Good Neighbour Bylaws. 

Thanks, 
Jim 

Jim Bailey (he, him, his) 
Director of Planning and Development Services  |  District of West Vancouver 
t: 604-925-7058  |  westvancouver.ca 

We acknowledge that we are on the traditional, ancestral and unceded territory of the Sḵwx̱wú7mesh Úxwumixw (Squamish Nation), sәl̓ílwәtaʔɬ (Tsleil-Waututh Nation), and 
xʷmәθkʷәy̓әm (Musqueam Nation). We recognize and respect them as nations in this territory, as well as their historic connection to the lands and waters around us since 
time immemorial. 

This email and any files transmitted with it are considered confidential and are intended solely for he use of the individual or entity to whom they are intended. If you are not 
the intended recipient or the person responsible for delivering the email to the intended recipient, be advised that you have received this email in error and that any use, 
dissemination, forwarding, printing or copying of this email is strictly prohibited. If you have received this email in error, please notify the sender immediately and delete all 
copies of this email and attachment(s). Thank you. 
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